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16 December 2005
Service Announcement

Infolect
Decommissioning of Broadcast Data Groups (BDGs)
As you are aware we are currently in the process of migrating all clients from Broadcast Data Groups (BDGs) to Service Channels.

Service Channels offer a simplified data delivery structure, which reduces the number of groups customers need to subscribe to in order to receive London Stock Exchange data. 

The purpose of this service announcement is to inform you of the date when we will cease to disseminate Broadcast Data Groups on Infolect which will be Monday 22 May 2006. All customers will therefore need to migrate to the Exchange’s new data delivery structure, Service Channels, by Friday 19 May 2006. 

For new customers wishing to receive the Exchange’s real-time data, Service Channels will be the mandatory data delivery structure from 1 January 2006.  

Service Channel Testing and Migration

To support the testing of Service Channels, the Exchange has reserved one HVS or Conformance test (depending on the client's requirement) for every customer/software combination. This date was originally communicated to you on 6 June 2005. Providing the HVS or Conformance test is taken on the Exchange allocated day the slot will be offered free of charge. However, any testing slots scheduled after 31 January 2006 will be chargeable. Therefore, the Exchange recommends that all mandatory testing is completed by the end of January. 

To support the move to Service Channels the Exchange is offering a number of different migration options, which are summarised in the document ‘Introduction to Infolect - Service Channel Migration Options’. 

The following migration weekends have been scheduled for 2006 to assist customer’s migration activities:

· Saturday 14 January

· Saturday 18 February

· Saturday 11 March

To book a migration weekend customers should contact their Technical Account Manager. Please note that a minimum of two weeks notice is required for each weekend and the standard Participant Test Weekend Terms and Conditions apply. 

Customers who plan to parallel run both BDG and Service Channel data over a 10Mb Extranex connection must place their order before 27 January 2006 to allow the Exchange to schedule an expected installation date before May 2006 (subject to a full site inspection).  
For more information about the migration and the introduction of Service Channels, please refer to the Technology Roadmap section within the Technical Library at http://www.londonstockexchange.com/infolect
Additional Information

If you have any queries or require further information please contact your account manager or the Technical Information Desk on 020 7797 3939 (STX 33939).

An archive of previously issued service announcements is available on the Exchange’s website at www.londonstockexchange.com/techlib                         

If you would like to amend or add further recipients of service announcements, please send the revised email contact details to

service.announcements@londonstockexchange.com
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